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2012 Calendar of Events
Subject to change - please check website for updates

PLEASE CHECK WEBSITE FOR CHANGES AND UPDATES • www.smcha.org

October
11 Board Meeting
13 Woodside Day of the Horse
19/20 & 26/27 Grand National Rodeo
20 Horsemen’s Night/Bus to GNR
27 Play Day & Halloween Extravaganza 

November
  8 Board Meeting
10 General Meeting - Elections & Bingo Night 

December
  8 Board of Directors Dinner
16 Holiday Barn Party

January 2013
10 Board Meeting
26 Kick-Off Gala & Installation Dinner
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I have just read an inspiring true story, the 
Eighty Dollar Champion by Elizabeth Letts, 
which is about a tired, skinny, hard-worked 
plow horse headed to slaughter when he 
was purchased for $80 by a Dutch immigrant 
who spoke little English. This young man 
saw something special in Snowman’s soft 
eye. Without giving too much away, you’re 
sure to enjoy the tale of how these two 
started with nothing, developed a bond 
for each other, and with patience and 
perseverance were able to compete at the 

highest levels of jumper competition. The message I took from this 
is “follow your dreams, don’t give up, and don’t sell yourself short.  
You can do it!”  

So in that spirit, we have many activities planned for 2013.  The first 
is  the Jack Brook Clean-up on April 20.  Next is Spring Ride to Alice’s 
Restaurant on April 21, followed by Woodside May Day Parade on 
May 4.  Our annual Western Riding Clinic starts on May 16 with four 
professional trainers this year.  There is a level of training for every 
rider and this is such a value at a wonderful location.  Don’t miss it!  
The Western Schooling Show at Webb Ranch is on May 19 and we’re 
delighted to say that back this year is the Poker Ride to benefit NCEFT 
on July 21.  Flyers are included in this magazine and/or they are posted 
on our website at www.smcha.org.

Your SMCHA Color Guard is very proud of a display at Applebee’s 
in Redwood City.  They have created a mural to reflect community 
activities and one that is very near and dear is the Redwood City 4th of 
July Parade photo that is prominent at the Applebee’s display.  Check 
out the photos and enjoy a good meal, too.  Come and cheer our award 
winning Color Guard at some of the upcoming parades!

Thank you to Nancy Koucheckey, Barbara Stogner, Al & Sarah Filice 
and all the SMCHA presidents before me for all your hard work and 
dedication. Many of you may not realize the effort that goes into 
coordinating all the activities and communications we produce, but 
I’m learning quickly that all the past presidents worked very hard at 
holding it all together. I will do my best to measure up to these mentors 
and learn from them.

SMCHA finalized the membership drive with 20 new members and the 
Silver Buckle will be awarded to Guido Nannini for recruiting the most 
new members. Congratulations!
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How can we help your business? 

(408) 400-0223
www.expressprintingusa.com

•  Mobile Websites NEW!

•  Business Websites NEW!

•  Local Business Marketing

•  Business Cards

•  Full Color Printing

•  Direct Mail Services

•  Brochures & Flyers

•  Postcards

•  Newsletters & Booklets

•  Letterhead

•  Envelopes

•  Custom Designs

How can we help your business? 

Printing • Mailing • Marketing • Websites
COLOR ADVERTISING
We now offer both color and black and white advertising. 
See below for pricing chart and ad sizing.

If you are submitting a camera ready ad please be sure it is
either a PDF or a .jpg in CMYK format at 300 ppi.

Full Page Ad: 8.5 x 11
.5 Page Ad: 8.5 x 5.5
.25 Page Ad: 3.5 x 4
Business Card: 3.5 x 2

Pricing:		  	 Black/White 		  Color
Full Page
Per Issue (1x) 		  $150 			   $200
Per Year (4x) 		  $400 			   $600

Half Page
Per Issue (1x)		   $75 			   $100
Per Year (4x) 		  $250			   $350

Quarter Page
Per Issue (1x) 		  $50 			   $75
Per Year (4x) 		  $160 			   $260

Business Card
Per Issue (1x) 		  $25 			   $40
Per Year (4x) 		  $80 			   $150

All inquires regarding advertising and billing should be 
directed to Bee Brown at beebrown01@gmail.com.

Please Support Our Advertisers

President’s Message continued

Our committee chairs do an outstanding job of working out 
all the details for our meetings, game nights, clinics, color 
guard presentations, shows, back-office duties and many 
other very important tasks.  If you would like to volunteer to 
help in any area of our organization, we need you!

Happy trails,

Cheryl Basin
SMCHA President 2013
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2013 Board of Directors
Executive Directors

President: Cheryl Basin 1st Vice President: Sharon Butler 2nd Vice President: Adeline Forrest

Secretary: Terri Lobdell Treasurer: Rich Boyd Registrar: Tanya Rebarchik

Sergeant-at-Arms: Larry Pelzner Historian: Sue Sheehan
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Board Members, 2013

Deb Cutner Alvarado Gretchen King Libby Kurtz

Bonnie Bertetta Melanie Likins Bee Brown

Jenny Mize Ginger Bushue Sara Esquivel
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Karen Rowley-Shawback Maria Fonseca Christine Friis

Gina Silva Barbara Stogner Amy Hublou

Elizabeth Sullivan Dan Johndrow Beverley Kane
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Annie Tyo Robin Whalen Sue Keddington

To see more great pictures from our events,   
go to www.smcha.org and check out our Photo Gallery!

Still horsing around in 
Woodside....

But NOW hairstyling 
in Menlo Park!

Call 650-207-8846

You’ll find me at

Master Styling
a family-friendly full-service salon

1030 Curtis Street
Menlo Park

(Across from Trader Joe’s)

Bree Vail
650-326-6447 • bree.vail@gmail.com
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Come ride with us  

and represent SMCHA  

in the Woodside May Day Parade 

Saturday, May 4th 

 

We will ride together as a group, so please wear 
club colors, yellow and/or blue. 

 

For more information please contact 

Christine Friis 

SMCHAColorGuard@gmail.com  

(650) 704-2996 
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General Meeting and Bunco Tournament  
February 21, 2013 @ NCEFT

by:  Sharon Butler

We started the year off with a bang, or should I say a 
“BUNCO.”  Back by popular demand I had no choice but to 
have the first meeting of the year a Bunco night.  I was very 
excited to be putting this on for our club because I feel it is 
a great way for new members to meet new members and 
reconnect with old friends.  We held this event at NCEFT and 
we are so appreciative of Gari Merendino and crew, Kristi & 
Caprice, to provide such an awesome space above the big 
barn, which had plenty of room for lots of Bunco tables and 
our buffet dinner.  For more information on NCEFT, check 
out their website:  www.nceft.org
For those of you that don’t know the game of Bunco it is 
a very inter-active, partner-changing, table changing game 
with a lot of laughter going on among the players and this 
year was no different!
***Our big winners of the night were Michelle Lauck for the 
most Buncos, Guido Nanini for least amount of Buncos and 
Martha Dunn for most amount of wins.  Congratulation to 
you all!
Thank you to everyone that helped make this a successful 
evening. Barbara Stogner,  - I don’t think anyone could have 

called the game as well as you did, at least there is no one 
that could be heard over such a loud crowd and Cheryl you 
handed out the Bunco treats like a pro.
Bee Brown, Annie Tyo and I prepared the meal for the 
guests.  From all the compliments that we heard I would 
say we knocked it out of the park.  Well done,  Ladies, and 
thank you for all your hard work.  I was surprised how many 
people had never had spaghetti squash before and asked 
me how to prepare it so below are directions on how to 
cook it and what I add to it.  There is so much you can do 
with it and use it instead of pasta with any toppings.
Without the Events Committee these events could not be 
pulled off.  Cheryl Basin, Jenny Mize and Annie Tyo handled 
the set-up, Annie Tyo greeted and checked in the guests, 
Ginger, Nicole and Mike Bushue provided the horse treats 
for prizes, although Ginger came down with a bad cold so 
she couldn’t join the fun. Sue Winslow had her camera 
clicking and last but not least the clean up crew included 
Nancy Kouchekey, Yvette Killingham, Clif Evans, Andre 
Koucheckey and his friends.  The hard work and dedication 
of this committee was so refreshing and appreciated

Spaghetti Squash Recipe 

Preheat the oven to 375 degrees F.  Cut squash in 1/2 
lengthwise and scoop out all seeds. Rub them inside and 
out with a little olive oil and season with salt and pepper. 
Place the squash cut side down in a baking dish and add 
enough water to come ½-inch up the sides of the baking 
dish. Cover with foil and place in the oven and cook until the 
rind is slightly soft or gives with a little pressure, about 20-45 
minutes (depending on size). You can also test it by turning 
it over and scrape the sides with a fork, if it pulls away easy 
it is done.  You don’t want to over cook the squash it should 
be al dente. Remove from the oven, uncover, turn them 
over and allow them to cool slightly.  Using a fork, gently 
pull the strands of squash away from the peel and place the 
squash strands in a bowl, keep warm.

Add a little butter, olive oil, juice from ½ lemon (more if 
squash is large), salt and pepper to taste and mix gently.  
You can top it off with a little Parmesan cheese for a great 
finale.  Enjoy!
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Starting 2013 in Style 
by Barbara Stogner

A good time was had by all as we welcomed our new 
President, for 2013 Cheryl Basin!    We look forward to a 
fantastic year with Cheryl as our boss mare.  She will do a 
fabulous job.  She has already contributed so much to our 
club in all her years as an active member of the SMCHA 
Board of Directors.  Again, congratulations, Cheryl.
Dapper as usual in his fine cowboy duds, Rich Boyd served 
as our MC Extraordinaire.   Doing a great job of keeping 
the evening moving along.   Outgoing President , Nancy 
Kouchekey, chose a new venue this year for the annual 
Installation Dinner & Kick-Off Gala.   The Marriott Hotel 
(formerly Dunfey›s) proved to be a fitting location for our 
annual festivities.  The food was terrific and we even had 
wonderful music - thanks to Larry Pelzner for providing the 
band.  Nancy had a chance to share her thoughts with all of 
us as she stepped down after 2 successful years as our club 
President.   Thank you, Nancy, for all your dedication and 
efforts to keep our club such a success.  She also presented 
the 2012 Board members with a very handy gift as a thank 
you for their hard work and support throughout the year.
The highlight of the evening is always the acknowledgement 
of our Horseperson of the Year.  This year’s recipient, Mike 
Raynor, was an obvious choice.  Mike has volunteered on 
our Board of Directors over the past several years.  He has 
been the driving force behind our annual Play Day - which 
is a very popular event. A lifelong horseman, Mike is also a 
member of the Mounted Patrol as well as a top competitor 
in Ranch Horse  competitions.  Mike was accompanied by 
his lovely wife, Marty.  Well deserved, Mike!
 
Now it’s time to put our dressy duds back in the closet and 
get mounted up for a terrific 2013 riding season.  Come out 
and join us!

Board Members

Noelle Rodilari and Joan McLaren

Past and Present Presidents
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Bonnie Bertetta, Rich & Linda Boyd

Kristi Eifert, Nancy & Victor Valdes Victor and Chris Friis

Nancy Displays Appreciation Gift

SMCHA Crowd at Marriott
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Fun at the Gala

Gretchen King & Dan Ryan

Music & Dancing

Nancy Kouchekey & Cliff Evans

Rob and Lucy Krensky with Adeline Forrest

Suzi Kurucz, Deb Alvarado and Sue Winslow
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More Music & Dancing

Dancing to the Band

Caprice Tennefoss & Silver Hawk

Suzi Kurucz, Deb Alvarado and Sue Winslow

Teresa Catalano, Sue Winslow & 
Sharon Butler
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Mike Bushue Phillip Whalen helping with set-up

Fun at the Gala

Mike Raynor's Parents celebrate Mike's Horseperson of the YearMike Raynor, Horseperson of the Year
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SMCHA	
  ENGLISH	
  RIDING	
  CLINIC	
  	
  	
  
	
  	
  	
  725	
  Portola	
  Rd,	
  Portola	
  Valley,	
  CA	
  94028	
  
SPRING	
  	
  DOWN	
  	
  EQUESTRIAN	
  	
  CENTER	
  	
  
	
  	
   This	
  is	
  a	
  fun	
  Clinic	
  taught	
  by	
  Carol	
  Goodstein	
  –
owner/trainer/clinician.	
  All	
  levels	
  of	
  English	
  riding	
  are	
  
welcome!	
  	
  
*All	
  participants	
  must	
  be	
  SMCHA	
  members*	
  If	
  needed	
  
forms	
  will	
  be	
  available	
  at	
  the	
  clinic.	
  
	
  Six	
  Monday	
  Sessions:	
  Starts	
  at	
  6:30	
  p.m.	
  	
  	
   	
  	
  
July	
  15,	
  22,	
  29th	
  &	
  	
  	
  	
  August	
  5,	
  12,	
  19th	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  

	
  
	
  

*Please	
  join	
  us	
  on	
  19th	
  for	
  light	
  refreshments	
  	
   	
  	
   	
  	
   	
  	
  	
  
Cost:	
  	
  	
  $180	
  for	
  all	
  six	
  sessions	
  	
  
	
  	
   	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
   	
  ($35per	
  individual	
  session)	
  	
  
	
  	
   	
  Spring	
  Down	
  school	
  horses	
  are	
  available	
  at	
  an	
  	
  
	
  	
   	
  	
   $40	
  per	
  session	
  with	
  advanced	
  reservation.	
  	
  	
   	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  
*	
  If	
  you	
  would	
  like	
  to	
  attend	
  but	
  do	
  not	
  have	
  a	
  way	
  to	
  get	
  
there	
  please	
  let	
  us	
  know.	
  We	
  will	
  do	
  our	
  best	
  to	
  get	
  you	
  
there	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  Call	
  Annie	
  if	
  you	
  have	
  any	
  questions.	
  	
  
Contact:	
  Annie	
  Tyo	
  	
  
	
  	
   Phone:	
  	
  650	
  576-­‐9311	
  (cell)	
  	
  
	
  	
   Email:	
  ato@lesleysc.org	
  	
  
	
  *Approved	
  helmets	
  are	
  required	
  for	
  participation	
   in	
  this	
  riding	
  

clinic.	
  	
  Spring	
  Down	
  has	
  helmets	
  and	
  boots	
  available	
  for	
  

borrowing	
  at	
  no	
  additional	
  charge	
  if	
  needed.	
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   THURSDAY EVENING CLASSES 
MAY 16, 23, 30  -- JUNE 6, 13, 20, 27 

6:45 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. 
Mounted Patrol Grounds, 521 Kings Mountain Road, Woodside, CA 94062

CLINIC PACKAGE
(INCLUDING DINNER ON JUNE 27)
$150 OR -- $25 PER CLINIC CLASS 

SMCHA MEMBERSHIP REQUIRED
JOIN AT THE CLINIC IF YOU ARE NOT ALREADY A MEMBER!

ALL RIDERS MUST FURNISH THEIR OWN HORSE
BOOTS AND HELMETS ARE REQUIRED BY ALL JUNIOR PARTICIPANTS

BOOTS FOR ALL SENIOR PARTICIPANTS

Professional Instructors:  Joan McLaren, Noel Moody, Kathy Torres and Mike Raynor

For More Information Please Contact
Karen Rowley Shawback at (650) 851-2314 OR 510-491-1134

Maria Fonseca at (650) 851-7770

We have terrific clinicians sharing their knowledge and expertise with some new ideas along with the 
fundamentals to enhance your riding pleasure and skill.  The four areas of the clinic are:

Horsemanship for the new rider or refresher for the rider that hasn’t ridden for a while.  Some of 
the techniques you will learn are steering, stopping, walking, jogging and if you’re ready Noel will 
introduce the lope.

General horsemanship and equitation that will refine your riding skills, including balance at the 
walk, jog, lope, lead changes, figure eights, jog poles, lope poles, lateral movement, turning on 
haunches, turning on forehand.

Improve your techniques for reined cow horse, ranch versatility, lead changes, working on slide 
stops and higher energy and performance from your horse.

Introduction to using trail obstacles to improve riding skills, including gates, bridges, and rope 
dragging.  Will review tack and related equipment.  Introduction to ground work techniques over 
obstacles, desensitization and control. 

** This Event is Co-Sponsored By **
The San Mateo County Horsemen’s Association (www.smcha.org) and

The Mounted Patrol of San Mateo County
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San Mateo County Sheriff’s Mounted  
Search and Rescue Captures National  
Media on Clinton Anderson Downunder 
Horsemanship in  Two RFD- TV Episodes!
by Debbie Padilla

The San Mateo County Sheriff’s Mounted Search and Rescue 
Unit (MSAR) had the honor of hosting renowned horse 
trainer, Clinton Anderson and his crew last August as they 
filmed for his Downunder Horsemanship TV show.  After six 
days of filming and several months later, the crew initially 
mailed out a two hour DVD to all of Anderson’s No Worries 
Club Members (approximately 14,000 fans).  In addition, 
they produced 2 one hour TV shows with new footage that 
aired across the nation and are now showing on a website 
worldwide.
In the two TV shows that recently aired, the beautiful 
scenery of San Mateo County was on display as MSAR 
unit members, many of which are also SMCHA members, 
were seen riding on the picturesque Coastal Trail, Poplar 
Beach and around the Redwoods and rolling hills at Driscoll 
Ranch.  More scenic icons were featured as members were 
interviewed at a foggy Montara Lighthouse and around the 
barns at NCEFT in Woodside.  
At Driscoll Ranch, unit members and their horses were 
challenged with sensory tests like flares, lights and sirens on 
a squad car, and a “car wash” – all with Anderson’s helpful 
guidance on how to improve their horse’s training.  Buddy 
bound issues and trail riding problems were also addressed 
using Anderson’s Downunder Horsemanship training 
techniques.  The last segment of the TV series portrays 
a search for a “missing” Anderson whose Australian 

humor while on walkabout makes the search even more 
entertaining and includes a unique way of packing out a 
search subject.  During the mock search, the Sheriff’s Com 
Bus provided communications and from the vantage point 
of the Cal Star Helicopter there are some dramatic scenes as 
they fly over the hills and searching horses.
San Mateo County Sheriff’s representative, Sgt. Joe 
Sheridan, and several MSAR members were interviewed for 
the shows providing insight not only into their experience 
working with Anderson and the techniques used to train 
their horses, but also sharing their expertise about search 
and rescue and how the horses play such an important role 
as a search partner.   Kelley Hix, who shares leadership of 
the unit with Casey Terribilini said, “Since the shows aired 
we’ve been contacted by several Mounted Search and 
Rescue Units across the nation for advice on everything 
from how we train our horses to where we get our breast 
collars from!  We’ve also received numerous compliments 
from the general public thanking us for our service.  This 
opportunity turned out to be a great way to showcase what 
MSAR units across the country are capable of doing.”
Although Anderson gave the unit some valuable horse 
training tips, the unit was also able to send something 
home with him in exchange - the idea of using flares and 
sirens for desensitizing horses at his own training facility in 
Stephenville, TX.
The two TV shows can now be seen online at:  

http://www.downunderhorsemanship.tv/episode.aspx
For more information about the San Mateo 
County Sheriff’s Mounted Search and Rescue 
Unit or how to join, please see their website at  
www.smcMSAR.org.  Or for behind-the-scene photos 
of the filming and ongoing updates of the unit and 
their activities, please see their Facebook page at:  
https://www.facebook.com/smcSheriffsMountedSAR.
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MSAR Members at Driscoll Ranch

Kelley Hix and  
Clinto Anderson  

prepare for  
Helicopter Sequence

Jenny Mize, Chris Friis and Debbie Padilla
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 Accounting Offices of
LAWRENCE E. PELZNER

AND ASSOCIATES

Lawerence E. Pelzner
840 Hinkley Road • Suite 120

Burlingame • CA • 94010-1505
650.691.TAXX
650.697.8299

Fax 650.697.5080
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 HAY FEED TACK GROOMING  

WHY PAY 
MORE?

We carry a great selection of hay, grain shavings  
and other quality livestock products

(408) 289-8626
GANADOFEED.COM

WE DELIVER to the 
Bay Area, Including:  

Pleasanton, San Ramon,  
Livermore, Woodside,  

Portola Valley, La Honda,  
Menlo Park & Salinas
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Let’s Hitch Up !
information provided by Don Pugh

Six  new hitching rails were installed Monday March 25, at 
Bucks, Roberts Market, Town Hall and Whiskey Hill. They 
will be turning a rusty brown over the next months. The 
lead rope tie up is “No Catch” design, which minimizes any  
possibility of catching a halter on the rails.  Spring is finally 
here, so enjoy riding the trails in Woodside

Thanks to the following people and groups for their 
contributions and support: CHAPS - Community Horse 
Advocacy Program of San Mateo County. Los Viajeros 
Riding Club San Mateo County Horseman’s Association. 
Mounted Patrol of San Mateo County Gilbert’s Pioneer 
Saloon. Woodside Trails Committee Town of Woodside 
Engineer - Dong Nguyen Mounted Patrol Foundation  
Alan Steel APE-Mike Hertert Larick Hill Brian Pugh  
Happy Trails...
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“I’ll Make Your Next Move a Galloping Success”

Barbara Stogner
Today Sotheby’s International Realty

(650) 597-1802
Barbara@BarbaraStogner.com

Portola Valley
Handsome custom quality-built 4800 sq ft home 
with 900 sq ft separate guest quarters nestled on 
10 acres of land that was formerly the Schilling 
family summer home.  A home you really need to 
see for yourself to appreciate.

Main house features:
• 4 large bedrooms
• 4 bathrooms
• Living room with high ceilings, lots of 
 windows to enjoy the forest view, stone 
 fireplace with raised hearth and flanked
 with built-in shelving.
• Generous dining room large enough for
 any size gathering.
• Richly appointed library complete with fire
 place. 
• Additional room ideal for a second office,
 playroom or a 5th bedroom.
• Screened in all-weather room features
 cozy fireplace and forest views.
• Spacious gourmet kitchen with all the
 counter space one could want, 6 burner
 gas cooktop
• Sunny breakfast room, large walk-in 
 pantry, mudroom with extra storage
 cabinets/desk.

For more information or to schedule a private viewing, contact Barbara directly.

Additional details include clear grain douglas fir trim throughout, radiant heat, low carbon footprint,
passive solar heat, photovoltaic panels, geothermal heating and cooling.

Surrounded by Thornwood open space on 3 sides assures complete privacy and protection from future development.

Potential Horse Property.  Prestigious Portola Valley schools.  12 minutes to Hwy 280.

Price available upon request.
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OBITUARIES
Howard Boone 

Howard Davis Boone Passed away peacefully at his home 
on January 14, 2013 at 93 years of age. A native of Iowa, he 
started his education in a one-room schoolhouse, arriving 
each day on horseback. He eventually won a scholarship to 
Iowa State, where he earned a Bachelor’s degree in 1940 
in Agricultural Economics. Following graduation, he joined 
Cargill, an international agribusiness headquartered in 
Minneapolis. When the war broke out in 1941, he joined 
the Navy Air Corps as the first aviation cadet sworn in after 
Pearl Harbor. In 1946 he married Nancy Goulet, and after 
that he returned to Cargill, where he spent his entire career, 
rising to Vice President of the company’s Pacific Rim oil 

seed processing businesses, which included the Philippines, 
Australia, and New Zealand. Howard also loved to travel and, 
with Nancy, visited numerous countries around the world, 
but always loved best to return to his favorite beach in Maui. 
In 1960, Howard and Nancy moved with their family 
to Woodside, where he was involved in numerous civic 
activities in the local community, serving on the Board of 
Directors of the Woodside Trail Club, as Chairman of the 
Woodside Town Trails Committee, and as president of the 
Woodside Community Foundation. He remained an active 
horseman throughout his life. In 1974 he was elected 
captain of the Mounted Patrol, and in 1994 he was given 
the Outstanding Horseman-Citizen Award by the San Mateo 
County Mounted Patrol. In 2005, he was honored by the 
town of Woodside when it named a riding trail after him. 
Howard was quoted as saying “Living with horses brings 
out the human side of a person, the part that wants to do 
something to help others or help out in your community.” 
 
Howard will be remembered as a loving and devoted 
husband, father, and grandfather, as well as a big fan of  
the Niners and Giants, who he finally got to see win not  
one but two World Series. He was predeceased by his 
daughter Janet Lee and by his beloved wife Nancy. He is 
survived by his daughters Kathy Boone (Bruce Raskin), Betsy 
Harms (Steve), and Bonnie Boone-Altshuld (Steve) and his 
six grandchildren, Rebecca, Sarah, Christine, Max, Leslie, 
and Gabe. 

Deb Cooper Today, horses and humans alike mourn the loss of our 
beloved Deb Cooper who passed on Sunday March 
3 at her home on Moon Valley Ranch. Deborah Anne 
Cooper was born on January 21, 1956 at Children’s 
Hospital of San Francisco to Eleanor Piers. She spent her 
early years in Miami, Florida and Piedmont, California.  
 
An avid athlete, Deb swam competitively throughout 
her childhood. She also played soccer at the first Gay 
Games in San Francisco and was a member of the first 
women’s professional soccer team. However, her life’s 
calling became apparent through her Aunt Mary, a 
racehorse breeder. The deep love and connection that 
Deb shared with horses was there-to-fore unprecedented.  
 
Deb’s spirit was most in line when she was with her horses; 
it was a bond felt by both. She nurtured her natural skill 
through mentor Pat Parelli, who helped her to fine tune 
and nourish her communication. It was a training based in 
a mutual trust and respect for the animal; a way of being 
that deeply resonated with her own sense of self. She 

Deb Cooper continued on page 27
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Dave Burlingame “Mr. Mounted Patrol” – “Tractor Dave”
July 20 1933 - February 3, 2013

	
  
	
  
Was	
  a	
  direct	
  descendent	
  of	
  Anson	
  Burlingame,	
  whom	
  the	
  city	
  of	
  Burlingame	
  was	
  named	
  a8er)	
  
passed	
  away	
  on	
  February	
  3rd	
  .	
  A	
  na?ve	
  of	
  San	
  Francisco,	
  he	
  graduated	
  from	
  Sacred	
  Heart	
  High	
  
School	
  in	
  1952,	
  worked	
  for	
  Pacific	
  Bell	
  for	
  41	
  years,	
  and	
  was	
  a	
  resident	
  of	
  San	
  Carlos	
  for	
  41	
  years.	
  
Some	
  of	
  Dave's	
  most	
  enjoyable	
  ?mes	
  were	
  spent	
  duck	
  hun?ng	
  with	
  friends	
  in	
  Maxwell,	
  camping	
  
at	
  Lake	
  Shasta	
  and	
  Clear	
  Lake	
  with	
  family	
  and	
  friends	
  and	
  riding	
  Henry	
  (aka	
  Alpo)	
  with	
  the	
  San	
  
Mateo	
  County	
  Mounted	
  Patrol	
  where	
  he	
  was	
  the	
  captain	
  in	
  1992.	
  He	
  served	
  as	
  the	
  Mounted	
  
Patrol	
  Manger	
  from	
  2007	
  –	
  2010	
  when	
  he	
  earned	
  the	
  name	
  “Mr.	
  Mounted	
  Patrol”	
  because	
  of	
  his	
  
vast	
  knowledge	
  and	
  dedica?on	
  to	
  the	
  club.	
  Dave	
  was	
  kind	
  hearted	
  and	
  took	
  joy	
  in	
  prac?cal	
  jokes,	
  
liars	
  dice,	
  and	
  his	
  favorite	
  drink	
  (ManhaXan	
  ).	
  	
  	
  
	
  We	
  will	
  all	
  miss	
  you	
  Dave	
  –	
  	
  	
  A	
  part	
  of	
  the	
  Mounted	
  Patrol	
  	
  has	
  passed	
  on.	
  	
  	
  -­‐	
  Rest	
  In	
  Peace	
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Dave Burlingame “Mr. Mounted 
Patrol” - “Tractor Dave”   was 
a direct descendent of Anson 
Burlingame, whom the city of 
Burlingame was named after, 
passed away on February 3rd. 
A native of San Francisco, he 
graduated from Sacred Heart 
High School in 1952, worked 
for Pacific Bell for 41 years, and 
was a resident of San Carlos for 
41 years. Some of Dave’s most 
enjoyable times were spent duck 
hunting with friends in Maxwell, 
camping at Lake Shasta and Clear 
Lake with family and friends and 
riding Henry (aka Alpo) with the 

San Mateo County Mounted Patrol where he was the captain in 
1992. He served as the Mounted Patrol Manager from 2007 – 2010 
when he earned the name “Mr. Mounted Patrol” because of his 
vast knowledge and dedication to the club. Dave was kind hearted 
and took joy in practical jokes, liars dice, and his favorite drink ( 
Manhattan).
We will all miss you Dave – A part of the Mounted Patrol has passed 
on.  -Rest In Peace
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became a Level 3 Star instructor, specializing with troubled 
horses and colt starting. It is difficult to discern who saved 
the other first. What is known is that with her horses, 
Deb experienced an inner peace that was unparalleled. 
 
Over the next 30 years, Deb translated her passion into 
a business, training hundreds of horses and humans. She 
owned and developed three horse ranches in Santa Cruz 
County – each building upon the other – the most recent 
of which is Moon Valley Ranch She shared her gifts with 
the community, creating a space that centered on horse/
human education and healing. Moon Valley Ranch was 
also an operating site for HorsePower horse rescue, 
as Deb continued on her journey of guiding damaged 
or misunderstood horses to discovering their true 
potential as powerful, beautiful creatures of elegance.  
 

Deb has joined her brother, Thomas Cooper, who 
preceded her in death. She is survived by her mother 
Eleanor Piers, sister Pamela Harris, brother Robert 
Cooper, three children – Sam, Hannah and Tess 
Bouten, and her final partner in life, Jules Rodriguez.  
 
Deb leaves behind a legacy of rich knowledge and natural 
horsemanship skills. She touched the spirit of horses 
and humans in her teaching and inspired each rider to 
find that place of calm, respectful relationship with their 
equine partners. She will be as deeply missed as she is 
deeply loved. 

Deb Cooper continued
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John Mosman RIP  By Mark Lindberg 
 
It was good luck in 2006 when John Mosman had space for my mare Hannah at his Woodside 
ranch.  Several things will strike anyone meeting John. In spite of lingering health issues, and the 
type of combat with the USMC in WW2 that he preferred not share, he remained an amazingly 
positive person with seldom a complaint. And if something was wrong, John would fix it. He had 
a 3D mind that required few drawings or plans. An example of which was the construction of the 
arena that he and Adam built in 2007 (time lapse pictured below).  When John was not at home 
with his wife Carol in their beautiful ranch house home, John was working on his tractor or 
helping equine tenants. John shared his trailer loading technique, and within a half dozen short 
sessions, Hannah was “point and shoot”. John seemed to become an expert at everything he 
attempted from a Private pilot and owner of a Cessna 182 to winning at Team Penning on several 
of his horses. John was also instrumental in establishing and supporting Team Penning at the 
Mounted Patrol.  His smile, attitude, and expertise will be greatly missed… 
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Save the Date
Western Schooling Show
Sunday, May 19
Webb Ranch

English Schooling Show
Sunday, August 4
Webb Ranch

Western/English Open Show
Sunday, August 25
Horse Park at Woodside
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Over 50 show quality school horses for every level rider—first time through advanced. Two lighted arenas, 
one covered, the other outdoor. Our outdoor arena is the ONLY one of its kind in the area. It has state of the 
art, waterproof, dust-free footing. Rain or shine, night and day, WE CAN RIDE!  

We offer a great staff of professional instructors available 7 days a week to accommodate your schedule. 

LESSONS    English, Hunter, Jumper, Dressage and Western 

CAMPS/CLUBS   Spring, Summer, Holiday Camp  FOR ALL AGES 

MOMMY & ME CLASS Dads can come too! 

DRILL TEAM   Dance to the music with your horse! 

OPEN HORSE SHOWS Four shows per year (Your horse or ours) 

GIRL SCOUTS   Earn your merit badge here 

BOARDING/TRAINING    

Introductory Offer  
 4 lessons for $200 

TWENTY SIX YEARS - SAME LOCATION - SERVING THE COMMUNITY��

SPRING DOWN EQUESTRIAN CENTER
725�PORTOLA�ROAD,�PORTOLA�VALLEY,�CA�95032�

650�851�1114���WWW.SPRINGDOWN.COM� EMAIL:�SDECENTER@AOL.COM�

725 Portola Road
Portola Valley, CA 94028

650-851-1114
www.springdown.com

TWENTY EIGHT YEARS  •  SAME LOCATION  •  SERVING THE COMMUNITY

English, Hunter, Jumper, Dressage and Western

Spring, Summer, Holiday Camp FOR ALL AGES

Dads can come too!

Dance to the music with your horse!

Fun, family-friendly, and affordable!

Earn your merit badge here
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CALIFORNIA RIDING ACADEMY offers Professional 
Riding Instruction to both children & adults, beginning 
through advanced in English or Western disciplines. In 
addition to being a U. S. Pony Club Certified Riding 
Center, we offer the best Summer Horsemanship Camps 
in the Bay Area: Camp Jumps For Joy! is ever-popular 
and should be booked early with our convenient Online 
Registration and Payment designed specifically for busy 
Silicon Valley parents.  

	
  
	
  
¥ Beginning through Advanced Riding Lessons  
¥ Children AND adults 
¥ English or Western Disciplines 
¥ Private, Semi-Private & Group Options 
¥ Open 7-days a week incl. evenings and weekends  
¥ Full Care Board and Training 
¥ U. S. Pony Club Certified 
¥ Camp Jumps For Joy! Horsemanship Camps 
¥ Carriage Driving Clinics 
¥ Home of My Jumps For Joy! KidsÕ backyard jumps 
	
  
	
  

	
  
Have your own horse? Enjoy our 150Õ x 300Õ fully 
lighted and covered arena, our 5/8 mile conditioning 
track and additional 8 arenas. We offer Full-Care 
Boarding and Training in many disciplines. We 
attend both Schooling and Rated Horse Shows. Call 
650-740-2261 for information. 

	
  
Come join or re-join the world of horses. At 
CALIFORNIA RIDING ACADEMY, we encourage 
all students, whether beginning or advanced, to 
develop their personal horsemanship skills. With 
the combined experience of more than 125 years, 
our team of horse professionals is well qualified to 
take your riding to the next level. Be sure to check-
out our Website, but donÕt wait, call to schedule a 
visit!  We are conveniently located in Menlo Park. 
	
  

California Riding Academy 
100 Ansel Lane Barn #2, Menlo Park, CA  
650-740-2261 Cell ¥ 650-854-1037 Barn 
CaliforniaRidingAcademy.com 
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Rocco & Dawn
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Western Schooling Show
May 19, 2013 @ 9 am - Webb Ranch

For registration form, call Cheryl @ 650-364-3020 or 
visit www.smcha.org to download the complete premium

1.  Clinic Halter - Free **! ! !
2.  Horses On Halter Any Breed - Open *
3. Clinic Showmanship - Free **
4.  Showmanship - Open *
5. Equitation Clinic W/J/L (Lope not required) - Free **
6.  Equitation 17 & Under W/J *
7.  Equitation 18 & Over W/J *
8.  Equitation Open W/J *
9.  Equitation Open W/J/L *
10. Horsemanship Open W/J*
11. Horsemanship Open W/J/L* 
12. Cowboy Dressage Clinic W/J - FREE **
13. Cowboy Dressage Suitability Open W/J 
14. Western Pleasure Clinic - FREE W/J/L  (Lope not required)**
15. Gimmick Open W/J/L
16. Western Pleasure 17 & Under W/J *
17. Western Pleasure 18 & Over W/J *
18. Western Pleasure Open W/J *
19. Western Pleasure Open W/J/L * 
20. Ranch Horse Pleasure Open W/J/Ext Jog (OK to post)
21. Trail Clinic W/J/L FREE (Lope not required) **
22. Trail 17 & Under W/J *
23. Trail 18 & Over W/J *
24. Trail Open W/J *
25. Trail Open W/J/L *  

* High-point classes include 2, 4, (6 or 7), 8, 9, 10, 11, (16 or 17), 18, 19, (22 or 23), 24, 25  
** FREE Clinic Classes:  Free to contestants who have entered respective classes; i.e., Halter 
#2, Showmanship #4, Equitation, Pleasure or Trail Classes.
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Retirement Ranch - For Your Horse
• Long Term

• Individual Customized Care

• All Electric Fencing

• 3 Hours East of Bay / Calaveras Co.

• Moderate Climate (no snow)

• 30 years Horse Experience

• Dedicated to Quality Care

Please call for details
 and application

(209) 770-0570
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JACK BROOK HORSE CAMP ANNUAL WORKDAY 

APRIL 20, 2013 
 

The local horse groups have always jumped at the chance to keep the horse 

camp a great place.  Since spring is sneaking up on us, let’s prepare for this 

year’s riding and camping season.  Together we can make this horse camp 

the best horse camp in all of California. 
 

WHEN: 9:00 am….Be ready to start working at the camp.   

 

WHAT TO BRING: Gloves and any tools you may wish to use to get the job   

done, hand rakes, weed eaters, pruning clippers, saws and 

power mowers. POWER EQUIPMENT USERS BRING 

PERSONAL PROTECTIVE GEAR.  EYE/HEARING 

PROTECTION ETC. 

 

PROJECTS:  General clean-up from the winter, mow grass and weeds,  

                                          rake and clean campsites, inspect, reset and repair pipe        

                                          corrals as needed, stack firewood in shed.  

 

BBQ LUNCH WILL BE PROVIDED!!!!!!!!  IF YOU WANT LUNCH YOU 

MUST RSVP! 

 

NOTE: THE ROAD RULES WILL BE SUSPENDED FOR THIS DAY ONLY. 

DRIVE SLOW. 

 

Please contact one of the following people and let them know you are 

coming and bring a friend.  Many hands make light work!   
 

We thank you for your continued interest and support.  Let’s work and play so we can 

ride. The camp is only 40 minutes from home and 400 miles away from the daily drag 

 

Rob Krensky  650/368-8200  mailto:rob@krensky.com 

     Mike Hertert   650/365-6895  mailto:mike.ape@sbcglobal.net 

 Rick DeBenedetti 650/851-9360  mailto:rdeben@sbcglobal.net 

 Willy Johnson 650/747-0513  mailto:WAJ302864227@aol.com 
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2013 Calendar of Events
Subject to change - please check website for updates

please check website for updates - www.smcha.org

April    					      
 11 Board Meeting 
 20 Jack Brook Clean-up Day
 21 Spring Ride

May                     			                                          
  4 Woodside May Day Parade
  9 Board Meeting
 11 San Mateo County Fair Show @ Cow Palace 
 16 Western Riding Clinic – Mounted Patrol
 19 Western Schooling Show – Webb Ranch
 23 Western Riding Clinic – Mounted Patrol
 25-26 Ranch Horse Competition – MP
 27 Hillsborough Parade – Color Guard
 30 Western Riding Clinic – Mounted Patrol 
 

June
  6 Western Riding Clinic – Mounted Patrol
  8 Tack Sale @ Horse Park
  9 Stable Tour
 12 Board Meeting (note: Wednesday NCEFT)
 13 Western Riding Clinic - Mounted Patrol
 20 Western Riding Clinic – Mounted Patrol
 7-15 San Mateo County Fair
 27 Western Riding Clinic – Mounted Patrol
 29 Mounted Patrol Clean-up Day
TBD Clarkia Trail Clean-up (Summer)

July
 3 Mounted Patrol:  Rodeo Dinner & Dance
 4 Color Guard @ RWC Parade
 4 Half Moon Bay Parade 
 4 Mounted Patrol:  Junior Rodeo 
 11 Board Meeting
 TBD Reining by the Bay - Horse Park
 15 English Riding Clinic – Springdown
 21 NCEFT Poker Ride @ MP
 22 English Riding Clinic - Springdown
 24-29 Jack Brook Horse Camp
 29 English Riding Clinic - Springdown

August
 4 English Schooling Show - Webb Ranch
 5 English Riding Clinic - Springdown 
 8 Board Meeting
10-11 Chick Ride
12 English Riding Clinic - Springdown
19 English Riding Clinic - Springdown
25 Open English/Western Show – Horse Park

September	   
12 Board Meeting
TBD Clarkia Trail Clean-up Day (Fall)
19 General Meeting 
29 Presidents’ Ride

October
10 Board Meeting
12 Woodside Day of the Horse
18,19,25,26 Grand National Rodeo
19 Horsemen’s Night/Bus to GNR
26 Play Day & Halloween Extravaganza
 

November
14 Board Meeting
16 General Meeting - Elections & Bingo Night 

December
 6 Board of Directors Dinner
15 Holiday Barn Party

January 2014
 9 Board Meeting
25 Kick-Off Gala & Installation Dinner 
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____FAMILY MEMBERSHIP** $45.00

[Parent(s) and unlimited number of children 17 or under]

I would like to contribute to the following events or functions (see
listing at right) in the following amounts:

B $____ E $____ H $____ L $____
C $____ F $____ I  $____ M $____
D $____ G $____ J $____ Other $____

I would like to help with the following events/functions:
Board of Directors H Junior Members
B Trails I Playday
C Western Riding Clinic J Hospitality
D English Shows K Membership
E Western Shows L Junior Color Guard
F Magazine M Senior Color Guard
G Trail Rides Other_____________

Membership Application

TOTAL CONTRIBUTIONS_________ TOTAL AMOUNT ENCLOSED__________
Annual dues are for January 1 through December 31 of each year. Your cancelled check is your receipt.
Join after October 1 and your membership is paid through the following year.
Do you want to be included in our Membership Directory? (Must be received by Jan. 31)___Yes ___No

NAME(S)________________________________________________________________________________________________  PHONE (______)___________________________________

ADDRESS_______________________________________________________________________________________________   EMAIL___________________________________________

CITY____________________________________________________________________________________________________  STATE_______________  ZIP CODE___________________

PLEASE MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO SMCHA. PLEASE DO NOT SEND CASH. MAIL APPLICATION TO:
SMCHA • P.O. BOX 620092, WOODSIDE, CA 94062

**Please list names and ages of children:

___________________________________________________

___________________________________________________

___________________________________________________

Annual Dues

New      Renewal

SAN MATEO
COUNTY HORSEMEN’S

ASSOCIATION FOUNDED 1940

 

President Cheryl Basin
Spring 2013

SAN MATEO
COUNTY HORSEMEN’S

ASSOCIATION


